
Get your tax right 
the first time

What you need 
to know if you 
haven’t lodged a 
tax return before.

Who needs to lodge
Generally, if you had tax taken out 
of your pay during the year or earned 
over $18,200, you need to lodge 
a tax return.

When to lodge
You must lodge your tax return or 
contact a tax agent by 31 October.

We make tax easier by filling out 
information like employment income 
and bank interest in your tax return.

For most people, this will be ready 
by the end of July. 

How to lodge
You can lodge your own tax return 
online using myTax, or you can use 
a registered tax agent. 

Only a registered tax agent can charge 
a fee to lodge your tax return. 

myTax is a quick, easy and safe way 
to lodge your tax return online. To use 
myTax, create a myGov account and 
link it to the ATO.

If you haven’t lodged before, you 
may need to call us to get a unique 
linking code. 

What income to include
Make sure you include income from 
all sources, including amounts received 
from all your jobs, some government 
payments and bank interest. 

We will include this information as 
we receive it. You need to check 
it and add anything that is missing.

What you can claim
If you spend money on things as part 
of your job, you may be able to claim 
these expenses as a deduction.

Common deductions include protective 
clothing or other equipment. Make sure 
you keep records if you are going to 
claim a deduction.

After you lodge
Your tax return normally takes 
up to two weeks to process. You can 
track the progress of your return by 
clicking through to the ATO in myGov.

When it’s processed we’ll send you 
a notice of assessment summarising 
the tax you’ve paid. This will show if 
you get a refund (because you’ve paid 
more than you needed to), or if you 
need to pay more tax. 

If you get a refund it will go 
straight into your bank account.

For more information 
Visit ato.gov.au/newtotax

Watch our video

How to lodge 
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https://ato.gov.au/newtotax
https://tv.ato.gov.au/ato-tv/media?v=bd1bdiubo71uum
http://facebook.com/atogovau
http://youtube.com/user/AusTaxOffice
http://twitter.com/ato_gov_au
http://linkedin.com/company/australian-taxation-office/

